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North Douglas County Fire & EMS

531 S Cedar, PO Box 277

Drain, OR 97435

Phone 541-836-2282
fax 541-836-2292
North Douglas Co. Fire & EMS

                             Board of Directors Meeting February 19th, 2024
                                 531 S. Cedar St. Drain, Or 97435 6:00 PM
The monthly meeting of the North Douglas County Fire & EMS Board of Directors was called to order by Bryce Wertz at 6:00 PM with Rhonda Sheets, Amelia Grabinski, and Richard Barrone present. James Rogers arrived shortly after the meeting began.
There was no media to be introduced and no testimony from citizens not on the agenda. 
A motion was made by Richard and seconded by Amelia to consent agenda which included minutes from January’s meeting, treasurer report and payment of the bills.  The motion passed unanimously. 
Chiefs Report:  Chief has been playing around with an AI program to assist in policy writing.  There may be more grant money available through ARPA due to other fire departments not spending theirs in time. Chad Frazier has been hired as Bens’s replacement.   We are looking at an IT company to make out network more secure.  It is going to come at a sizeable cost but could save us thousands down the road in the event of a breach or network failure.
Old Business: Chief is looking at going a different way with the Ranch Restaurant.  Instead of spending the money it would take to make the building livable it may be cheaper to put in a triple wide manufactured home. We will still use the restaurant for training and potential a “Burn to Learn” eventually.  

There was a motion by James to approve the financial policy presented to the board in January, seconded by Rhonda and unanimously approved.   We are finally all caught up on our audits and Sheryl will email a digital copy to the board.  There were no issues found with any of the past 3 years’ worth of audits.
New Business: The only new business was executive session under ORS 192.660(i): The Chiefs annual review.  Papers from that session were sealed in an envelope and placed in the Chiefs personnel file after.  There was no media to attend, and no decisions were made during the session.   
Good of The Order: None
The motion to adjourn was made by James, seconded by Rhonda, and unanimously approved.
Meeting adjourned at 7:15
Minutes submitted by Sheryl Barrone
